# August 2013 Newsletter





### Trail Update & Groomer Status

#### Groomers:

Many repairs and PM'S have been completed on our machines throughout the summer. We still have quite a few repairs and PM's to complete. If you are interested in helping or getting involved with repairs and PM'S, Call Dan at 469-6789 or watch the website for scheduled work details



### Trails:

We have a number of re-routes and improvements to our trail system that we are trying to complete by the start of the season. These may include clearing brush, installing a culvert, or helping with a bridge repair or install. If you are interested in assisting with any of these, call Dan 469-6789 or watch the website for scheduled work details.

Most recently, we started with the replacement of a bridge at the entrance to Staubs woods last Sunday. The Bridge is out and the culvert is in . We are planning another work detail this Saturday 08/31 to continue widening the entrance to the woods - small overhanging branches and saplings to clear. We will also be continuing to cover the culvert with dirt and stone, mostly tractor loader work.

### Dan Gurbacki, South Trail Coordinator

### Trails continued....

Did anyone else see the news this week? "Farmers' almanac predicts colder than normal winter for most US". We can only hope this means a snowier winter for our region.

As Dan noted above, we have a number of trail repairs and improvements needed before the snow starts to fall. I will be focusing on the North Trail System along with our Trail Bosses to address these repairs. Here are just a few of the projects in front of us:

- Install culvert on Burch property just north of Curtis Road
- Repair or replace gate post on railroad bed between Wiler and Sweden Walker Roads
- Tree trimming and brush hogging between Sweden Walker & Lawrence Road along with general trimming in all wooded areas
- Repair concrete culvert west of TRS Pools

Last year's early snowfall caught us by surprise with several trails not yet installed. When this happens, we end up short on resources, people and equipment, as all of our Trail Bosses are attempting to install trails at the same time. We would like to combat the situation this year by installing trail in October and November where possible. Obviously, hunting season and late crops will prevent some trails from being installed until late December. With that, I ask our club members, Trail Bosses, and Landowners to be thinking about trail sections that can be installed early. In your travels, if you notice a field that has not been planted this year, or a corn field that has been harvested early, please feed back this information to me. We will work with Landowners to coordinate early trail installations where ever possible.

### Wally Korzenieski, North Trail Coordinator

### **HSF 17th Annual Sno-Show**

After last year's great success, the Snow-Sho will be returning to the Garden Factory for 2013. It will again be a two-day event, November 23rd and 24th. Plans are coming together nicely at this point. We have commitments from most of last year's vendors with additional vendors signing up as well. A more expansive food selection is planned along with other exciting additions.

The Sno-Show proved to be a successful fundraiser for the Hilton Sno-Flyers last year as well as an enjoyable event for all attendees. Events like these need your help. Volunteers will be needed for setup prior to the event and during the show Saturday and Sunday. Please plan on attending and helping your club.





Additional details will follow in the coming weeks. Specific questions can be directed to the event chairman, Marty Sauer at martyadtech@gmail.com.

### The Vintage Sleds at the Annual Sno-Show

### November 23 and 24

2 Day Vintage Event.

Safe, Secure, Indoor Location.

Self Judging by Participants.

Awards for Several Classes.

\$5 per Sled with \$20 maximum Registration for Multiple Sleds.

Looking for a few members to help with publicity and coordination of the Vintage Show.

(If you will be attending any snowmobile related events, I will have literature to hand out.)

Also, is you know anyone that has Vintage Sleds that they'd like to show, have them contact Rich Manley.

email (preferred): mr manley@frontiernet.net, or phone (evenings) 329-1140



# Hilton Sno-Flyers 17(th (Annual) Sno-Show



The event will be hosted by

# पाछिकारी वाधिकारि व्यापि

2126 BUFFALO RD | GATES, NY 14624

- ✓ More Vendors than ever before
- See the latest Sleds and Gear!
- ✓ Larger Display Area
- ✓ 2 Day Vintage Show Indoors Trophies for All Classes
- Snowmobile Safety Course
- DMV on site Registrations
- Entertainment and Kids Activities
- Raffles and Prizes
- ✓ Ample FREE Parking
- Expanded Food and Refreshment offerings

- Plus -

- Wine Tasting
- ✓ Trailside Restaurants will be represented
- ✓ NYSSA Official Groomer Operator & Trail Signage Classes
- Many area Clubs will be represented
- ✓ Used Sled Corral

See us on Facebook

For show information, contact Marty Sauer, martyadtech@gmail.com

Our goal is to promote snowmobiling and the Businesses that support the sport and our club.

www.hiltonsnoflyers.net

## HILTON SNO-FLYERS INC.

### **2013-2014** Membership Application

Name: Street:			
		Zip:	
		otional):	
Family Membership Info: S	pouse		_
Children under 18 that will	register a sled:		_
Do you have access to the v			
Would you like to receive of			
Are you a member of anoth			
Name of the other club:			
How many sleds do you pla	ın to register?		
E-Mail Address:			-
\$.25 of your \$5 NYSSA du	tes may be used for the N want to contribute to PAC	nembership upgrade additional \$20 YS Snowmobile Political Action C please check the appropriate box $0 \square \text{ yes } \square \text{ no}$	ommittee who is our voice
Check ALL activities you	would volunteer to help	out with:	
☐ Apple Fest	☐ Parades	☐ Trails	
☐ Board of Direct	ors   Legislature Ride	☐ Local town Winter festivals	
☐ Snow Show	☐ Grooming	☐ Adopt-A-Highway	
☐ Tax deductible	donation to Groomer Fur	nd \$	
What events or activities we	ould you like to see your	Club have?	
As a Member of		yers, I will abide by the Constitution	obligations of the
Signed: X			
** Mail to: Hilton Sno-Flyer	s Club, c/o Scott Proctor, 6	51 Capen Road, Brockport, NY 14420	)
** Info: Club Sno-Phone 234	4-0629 or www.HiltonSnof	flyers.net	



### New York State Snowmobile Association

"Serving New York Snowmobiling Since 1975"

Home

Login

### Welcome to the NYSSA Membership Web Site

①Help

...With over 230 Snowmobile Clubs to join in New York State! Come join the fun...

This site can be used to join one or more clubs, or renew your club memberships, pay dues online, and print a voucher for snowmobile registration discount. Additionally, you can search for information on our <u>member clubs</u>.

# Season 2013-2014 Club Memberships and DMV Vouchers now available.

Member Login	John Dop  WYSSA Membership Card  John Dop  WYSSA  MEMBER ID  Again 21: 200
My 6 Digit NYSSA ID is:	
My Password is:	
	Login
	Need a password? Reset Password for NYSSA ID above
	Need to create an account? Click Register
	er, please enter our e-mail address "nyssaadmin@nyssnowassoc.org" ou don't miss activation and password reset e-mails.

**HOME • CONTACT NYSSA • TERMS OF USE • PRIVACY POLICY** 

NYSSA • PO Box 1040 • Pine Bush NY 12566-1040 • Phone: (888) 624-3849 © Copyright 2007 NYSSA. All rights reserved. Rev. 20100915132602 Web Application by Cifarelli Technology LLC

### Club Contact Info

Hilton SnoFlyers PO Box 48 Hilton, NY 14468 585-234-0629

**President: Tom Francis** 

585-352-4758

President@hiltonsnoflyers.net

**Vice President: Marty Sauer** 

585-813-7068

martyadtech@gmail.com

Treasurer: John Miller

585-317-6289

treasurer@hiltonsnoflyers.net

Membership Chair: Scott Proctor membership@hiltonsnoflyers.net

**Recording Secretary: Julie Wrench** 

Trail Coordinator - South: Dan Gurbacki

585-469-6789

dgurbacki@diamondpkg.com

Trail Coordinator - North: Wally Korzenieski

585-415-8115

wkorzen@gmail.com

**Director: Steve Woodward** 

**Director: Mary Beth Mannix** 

585-503-1115

hsfgear@gmail.com

**Director: Mary Bishop** 

**Director: Rich Manley** 

585-329-1140

mr manley@frontiernet.net

### Hilton Sno-Flyers Text Alert System

The HSF text alert system that debuted earlier last year will be active again this season. It is being used to get important club



information out to people quickly that may not have access to the internet at all times. Text alerts will be sent out mainly by Steve Frosini (Webmaster) with the approval of The Board of Directors. Other board members will also have the ability to send out alerts. Text alerts will consist of Trail information (opening – closing), hazardous conditions, in-season re-routes, emergency work details, club meetings, club events and major work details. The system is secure and your phone number will never be sold or shared. You will also never be spammed. We will do our best to keep the alerts to a minimum and you can always cancel the service by replying STOP. Hopefully this system will spread to members that don't come to meetings or visit the website much so they can keep informed about important club news.

To sign up, just Text **SNOFLYERS** to **84483** to receive alerts from **The Hilton Sno-Flyers**.

Msg. & data rates may apply.

### Steve Frosini, Webmaster

